
  
 

BOARD OF REGENTS 
 

SUMMARY OF ITEM FOR ACTION,  
INFORMATION, OR DISCUSSION 

 
TOPIC: University of Maryland, Baltimore County: Bachelor of Arts in Music Education (Instrumental, Choral) 
 
COMMITTEE: Education Policy and Student Life 
 
DATE OF COMMITTEE MEETING: May 12, 2015 
 
SUMMARY: The University of Maryland, Baltimore County bachelor’s degree program in Music has recently 
undergone a review for accreditation by the National Association of Schools of Music (NASM).  The program has 
been granted accreditation contingent upon the restructuring of the program and the eight areas of concentration 
currently offered to establish five distinct bachelor’s degrees. The Association pointed to the need for this action 
to align with national models of comparable curriculum (balanced set of liberal arts courses combined with a 
rigorous music curriculum) and to clarify the nature of the program for prospective students, graduate schools, 
and employers. 
 
The proposed Bachelor of Arts in Music Education (Instrumental, Choral) replaces two current concentrations in 
Instrumental and Choral Music.  No curricular changes will be needed and enrollment is expected to remain at its 
current level of thirty-nine students.  While the degree will require 145-147 credits, students will be able to 
complete the requirements in four years.  The additional credits are necessary to meet the standards set forth by 
NASM and Maryland teacher certification requirements. 
 
The proposed program will provide training for students in community leadership and music education initiatives, 
including some in underserved communities.  It currently supports outreach efforts through increasing 
university/community partnerships (internships with the Baltimore Symphony’s OrchKids program, in 
collaboration with the UMBC Shriver Center; and the BSO-UMBC Academy for Music Educators – a one-week 
intensive summer program for current and aspiring music teachers. 
 
UMBC’s music education graduates gain employment in public and private schools in Maryland and beyond. In 
the past two years, 100% of the graduates have been employed. 

 
ALTERNATIVE(S): The Regents may not approve the program or may request further information. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: No additional funding is necessary. The program will be supported through tuition. 
 
CHANCELLOR’S RECOMMENDATION: That the Committee on Education Policy and Student Life 
recommend that the Board of Regents approve the proposal from the University of Maryland, Baltimore County 
to offer the Bachelor of Arts in Music Education (Instrumental, Choral) and grant an exception to the 120 credit 
limit to meet NASM accreditation and Maryland teacher certification requirements. 
 
 
COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION: Approval   DATE: May 12, 2015 
 
BOARD ACTION:          DATE:  
 
SUBMITTED BY: Joann A. Boughman  301-445-1992      jboughman@usmd.edu 
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